
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
December 9, 2013 
  
  
Morris Woodruff  
Secretary  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
200 Madison Street, Suite 100  
P.O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360  
  
Dear Mr. Woodruff:  
  
The accompanying tariff sheet issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company), are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 2, Schedule of Rates for Gas 
Service: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 1st Revised Sheet No. 61  Original Sheet No. 61  
 4th Revised Sheet No. 63  3rd Revised Sheet No. 63 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued December 9, 2013 to become effective on and after February 7, 2014.    
 
The Company is proposing language that would provide for the use of a credit rating score as permitted by 4 
CSR 240-13.030 in determining the need for deposits from residential customers.  The Company is also 
removing an existing criterion for residential deposit requests that is provided for in 4 CSR 240-13.030 and is 
requesting a variance for the removal of that provision.  A historical reference to the interest rate paid on 
deposits is also being removed as it is no longer pertinent.  
 
These proposed changes have been discussed with the Missouri Public Service Commission Staff and the 
Office of the Public Counsel. 
 
Sincerely,  
  
Wendy K. Tatro  
  
Wendy K. Tatro  
Corporate Counsel  
  
 


